REPORT 2 - 2023

To: MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL

The Road Safety Committee presents its second report for 2023 and recommends:

RSC-0009-2023

That the deputation and associated presentation by Carol-Ann Chafe and Mary Daniel from Access 2 Accessibility regarding Adaptive & Inclusive Micro-mobility, be received. (RSC-0009-2023)

RSC-0010-2023)

That the deputation and associated presentation by Laura Zeglen, Vision Zero Program Lead regarding a "Vision Zero Update: Pedestrian Head Start Signals", be received. RSC-0010-2023)

RSC-0011-2023)

That the deputation and associated presentation by Laura Zeglen, Vision Zero Program Lead and Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor regarding a "Vision Zero Update: Education and Engagement Strategy", be received. (RSC-0011-2023)

RSC-0012-2023

That the deputation and associated presentation by Max Gill, Supervisor, Road Safety regarding School Zone Speed Limits, be received. (RSC-0012-2023)

RSC-0013-2023

That the following items were approved on the consent agenda:

- 10.2 The Canadian Association of Road Safety Professional (CARSP) Membership Renewal (Verbal)
- 10.3 Road Safety Committee Terms of Reference Draft
- 11.4 Email(s) dated June 14, 2023 from Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator to School Board(s) regarding Please Slow Down Lawn Signs

(RSC-0013-2023)

RSC-0014-2023

1. That the Corporate Report from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works, dated March 31, 2023 and entitled "School Zone Speed Limits", be referred to staff to provide

all School Zones.

- additional financial information as well as the cost to add and maintain flashing lights for
- 2. That staff report back to the Road Safety Committee before returning to the General Committee with the comments from the Missississauga School Traffic Safety Action Committee and Mississauga Cycling Advisory Committee.

(RSC-0014-2023)

RSC-0015-2023

That funds in the amount of \$750 plus applicable taxes be allocated from the 2023 Committee budget to obtain an annual membership for Citizen Members from the Canadian Association of Road Safety Professionals (CARSP). (RSC-0015-2023)

RSC-0016-2023

That the Draft Road Safety Committee Terms of Reference be approved as amended. (RSC-0016-2023)

RSC-0017-2023

That funds in the amount of up to \$5000.00 be allocated from the 2023 Council Budget for purposes of developing promotional materials including but not limited to the Vision Zero Engagement Strategy and Road Safety Committee Workplan. (RSC-0017-2023)

RSC-0018-2023

- 1. That the verbal update from Catherine Nguyen-Pham, Communications Advisor regarding the "Please Slow Down" lawn signs, be received.
- 2. That the Road Safety Promotional Subcomittee work with Communications and Transportation and Works staff to develop a new "Please Slow Down" lawn sign and return to the Road Safety Committee for final approval.

(RSC-0018-2023)

RSC-0019-2023

That the emails dated June 14, 2023 from Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator to the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board and the Peel Public School Board regarding Please Slow Down Lawn Signs, be received. (RSC-0019-2023)

RSC-0020-2023

That the emails dated June 14, 2023 from Allyson D'Ovidio, Legislative Coordinator regarding Please Slow Down Lawn Signs to the Dufferin-Peel Catholic District and Peel Public School Boards be received.

(RSC-0020-2023)